
The pastoral staff, deacons, and deaconsõ wives 

would like to invite the entire church to join us in 

our annual Thanksgiving Outreach Ministry by 

providing Thanksgiving food baskets to families who 

could use a helping hand within our church body 

and community.  All non-perishable food items need 

to be brought to the church by Sunday, November 

11th in order to allow enough time to sort and or-

ganize the food.  If you would like to assist in 

providing perishable food items, please donate mon-

ey designated to the Thanksgiving Outreach.  We 

will purchase perishable frozen items such as turkeys, 

rolls, and pies with these donations.  Also, we would 

like to include a homemade dessert in the basket.  If 

you are interested in helping deliver baskets, we will 

meet at the church at 9:00 am on Saturday, Novem-

ber 17, 2018, and divide up the delivery teams. 

Thanksgiving Outreach Ministry 

Thanksgiving           

Holiday Schedule 

In honor of the Thanksgiving holiday, 

the church office will close at Noon on 

Wednesday, November 21, 2018.  

There will be NO afternoon/evening 

activities on that day.  The church of-

fice will be closed all day on Thursday 

and Friday, November 22-23, 2018. 

Inside this issue:  

Invisible Widows 2  

Remembering        

Sutherland Springs 

3  

Safety Committee 3  

KidMin News 4  

90th Birthday 4  

Womenõs Ministry 5  

Food Pantry 5  

Missionary Moments 6  

Calendar & Birthdays 7  

Acknowledgements 8  

Budget Information 8  

First Baptist Church 

First Edition  

NOVEMBER 1, 2018  VOLUME 44, ISSUE 11  

bhb-t9wL{I!.[9{ ¢h 
.wLbD 

/ŀƴƴŜŘ ȅŀƳǎ 
/ŀƴƴŜŘ ŎǊŀƴōŜǊǊȅ ǎŀǳŎŜ 
/ŀƴƴŜŘ ƎǊŜŜƴ ōŜŀƴǎ 
/ŀƴƴŜŘ ŎƻǊƴ 
Lƴǎǘŀƴǘ ǇƻǘŀǘƻŜǎ 
.ƻȄŜŘ ŘǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ 
Cƻƛƭ Ǉŀƴ ŦƻǊ ǘǳǊƪŜȅ 

 
 
 
 
 

¢ILbD{ ²9 ²L[[            
t¦w/I!{9 ²L¢I             
5hb!¢Lhb{ 
¢ǳǊƪŜȅǎ 
CǊƻȊŜƴ ǇƛŜǎ 

.Ǌƻǿƴ ϧ ǎŜǊǾŜ Ǌƻƭƭǎ 

{¦DD9{¢95 Iha9a!59 59{{9w¢{ ¢h a!Y9 

tƛŜ όŀƴȅ ƪƛƴŘύ 

/ƻƻƪƛŜǎ ƻǊ .ǊƻǿƴƛŜǎ όǇŀŎƪŀƎŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŘƻȊŜƴύ 

5ŀȅƭƛƎƘǘ {ŀǾƛƴƎǎ ¢ƛƳŜ 9ƴŘǎ 

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ пΣ нлмуΦ 

{Ŝǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƭƻŎƪǎ ōŀŎƪΦ 

{ŜŜ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΗ 

Our Community Thanks-
giving Service will be held 

this year at the  
Floresville Christian     

Fellowship  
(625 Bluebonnet,  
N. Hwy. 97 E.)  

on Sunday, November 18, 
2018, at 6:00 pm.   

We will participate with 
other local churches and 
give thanks to our Lord 
together as a community 

of believers.   
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With gratitude, we 

discover that we 

are not only 

close to Godôs 

heart, but He 

measures 

everyone else by 

how they treat us.  
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 by Jeannie McCarville 

Who are we? 

Most of us are the invisible among you.  I am one.  I am a part of the fastest growing demographic in the 

United States as baby boomers age.  There are over 14 million widows in the United States today.  Seven 

hundred thousand join our ranks every day.  We, as widows, lose 75% of our friendship network when we 

become a widow.  Friendship connections that are primarily through our husbands, change; the loss of 

friends, while it may be appropriate, is still painful for us to process.  Sixty percent of us experience seri-

ous health issues in that first year after our husbandsõ death.  One third of us meet the criteria for clinical 

depression in the first month after our spouseõs death, and half of us remain clinically depressed a year 

later.  Most of us experience financial decline.  My income was cut in half, yet I still have the same housing 

and automobile expenses.  Seventy-five percent of widows below the poverty line were NOT poor before 

their husbandõs death.   

Some of us have moved from the front row of the church to the back row.  If you have noticed, some of 

our widows all sit together.  That is because we are lonely and feel uncomfortable sitting alone.  There is 

no greater feeling of discomfort for me than to have to walk into church alone and then sit by myself.  

Some of us have moved from singing and serving to solitude and silent sobbing.  About 50% have left the 

church they attended with their husbands and have gone to find a place where they feel like they belong. 

May I help you understand us by describing some of my personal experiences? 

Becoming a widow means nothing is ever going to be the same.  When Tom passed away, absolutely every 

iota of my existence changed:  my calendar, my check book, what is in the refrigerator, the thermostat, 

make-up is now seldom used, and my bed is now too big.  When he was alive, Tom and I were òjoined at 

the hipó so to speak.  We did everything together; partly because he was disabled and needed my assis-

tance, but mostly because we thoroughly enjoyed each otherõs company.  Tom spoiled me and always put 

my wants and needs first.  Now sometimes the loneliness is unbearable for me.  Even though I might not 

be watching the television, I keep it on all the time just to have some òcompanyó in the house.  Loneliness 

and solitude are words that are not descriptive enough of the space that becomes the cocoon of the wid-

ow.  We discover that our journeys are very different, and we donõt fit into any mold.  However, we have 

an incredibly strong connecting bond that links us to each other because of our shared experience.  While 

every widowõs story is different, we all share the common understanding of a loss that is final beyond de-

scription.  There will be no more phone calls from him, no love notes or birthday cards, no second chance 

to right any past regrets we might have. 

What else do we as widows share with one another? 

We might study the 103 scriptural references in the Bible about widows with desperation to find whether 

we are invisible to God as well.  With gratitude, we discover that we are not only close to Godõs heart, but 

He measures everyone else by how they treat us.  James 1:27 says, òReligion that God our Father accepts as pure 

and faultless is this: to look after orphans and widows in their distress and to keep oneself from being polluted by the world.ó  

This is both a comforting and sobering insight.  Widows, orphans, prisoners, the voicelessñGod chooses 

to speak for us.  We might gain a fresh perspective on scripture.  1 Corinthians 1:3-4 is so relevant.  òPraise 

be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of compassion and the God of all comfort, who comforts us in 

all our troubles, so that we can comfort those in any trouble with the comfort we ourselves receive from God.ó  No one can 

comfort us like another widow, because she has walked that road before us.  In turn, we should be moved 

deeply when we see another woman enter this experience and we should want to comfort her in her grief. 

If youõd like some ideas about how to help widows, or just want more information about ministering to 

the widows at FBC, contact me at tamccarville@msn.com. 

¶ Statistical information was obtained from an article titled ò7 Reasons Your Church Should Have a Ministry to Widowsó by Thom Rainer, published by Outreach 

Magazine.  April 11, 2016.  https://thomrainer.com/2016/02/seven-reasons-why-your-church-should-have-a-ministry-to-widows/ 

¶ Other information was gathered from a website called www.widowsconnection.com. 

Invisible Widows 



òTo all who mourn in Israel He will give: beauty for ashes; joy instead of mourning; praise instead of heaviness.ó  

 ~ Isaiah 61:3 (TLB) 

Rather than focus on the tragic events of last November 5th, come join First Baptist Church of Suth-

erland Springs on Sunday, November 4, 2018, from 1pmñ6pm for a commemorative anniversary 

celebration of all that God has done in our community during the past year.  Governor Greg Abbott 

will be speaking, along with Dr. Jim Richards, the Executive Director of the Southern Baptists of 

Texas Convention.  There will be live music, and H-E-B will cater lunch for the first 400 attendees.     

Remembering Sutherland Springs 

Safety Committee 
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Our desired goal 

is to have in place 

procedures to 

react 

appropriately 

and quickly to 

minimize...harm to 

our members and 

visitors.  

At a recent Business Meeting, First Baptist Church of Floresville (FBCF) authorized the creation of a Safety 

Committee.  The Committee on Committees created this committee and recruited members to fill the new 

positions. 

  

FBCF feels it is prudent, in light of recent events in our state and in our nation, to develop policies and 

procedures that, when implemented, will minimize or negate harm to our members and visitors in the un-

likely event that disaster strikes. 

  

The Safety Committee is charged with developing and implementing Safety Policy, a FBCF Safety Operat-

ing Manual, and procedures to implement the Safety Policies. 

  

The Safety Committee has developed policies and procedures for the following unlikely  

scenarios: 

¶ Medical Emergencies, 

¶ Acts of God such as the following:  tornadoes, hurricanes, floods, earthquakes, etc. 

¶ Active Shooter. 

  

Our initial focus is on greater monitoring of the Sanctuary, Nursery, and Family Life Center.  Due to insuf-

ficient resources, we will only be able to cover Sunday School (Bible Study Hour) and second service on 

Sunday.  We are currently working on procedures for Wednesday evening activities.  We hope to have the 

Wednesday evening procedures developed to be implemented in the near future. 

  

Our procedures include Greeters in the parking lots before and after service.  The greeters will likely have 

radios to effectively and constantly communicate with the Safety Committee Chair or Vice-Chair.  These 

radios are shock-resistant, waterproof, link with the National Weather Service, and contain flashlights in the 

event of a power outage. 

  

Our future plans include purchasing and installing, in phases, fish-eye cameras at key locations along with 

equipment for a monitoring control center. 

  

Our desired goal is to have in place procedures to react appropriately and quickly to minimize or negate 

vandalism and harm to our members and visitors. 

  

If you are interested in receiving our current draft of the Safety Committee Operating Manual, please con-

tact the church office. 

  

If you have recommendations, suggestions, or specific questions, you can address them to Carter Thomas at 

carter.thomas@frontier.com or by phone at 830-391-6872. 



KidMin News 

NOTHING LESS: 

Come learn the top 

15 influencers of 

spiritual health to 

guide parents and 

churches to avoid 

negative influences 

and focus on whatôs 

Most Important for 

our children.  
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Every November and December, many of us go through our kidsõ toys in order to make room for the new 

gifts they will receive at Christmas.  Before you donate those gently-used toys, check out our list of Kid-

Min needs below.  Maybe you have just what we are looking for! 

You can drop off your donations at the Childrenõs Welcome Desk located near the Coffee Corner or at 

the church office during the week between 8am-4pm.  Donations not used by the Childrenõs Ministry will 

be donated to our local foster closet. 

Parents, donõt forget to RSVP for the òSettle for Nothing Lessó Parent    

Conference that will take place on Sunday, November 11, 2018, at 4:00 pm.  

Childcare provided by RSVP only.  The deadline to RSVP is Tuesday,      

November 6, 2018.  Youõll find the link to RSVP at www.fbcf.org/children. 

Itõs not too late to join the Team Kids Praise Choir (K-6th graders meet on 

Wednesdays at 4:45pm) or Bible Buddies (2-5 year olds meet on Wednesday at 6:30 pm).  They are work-

ing on their skits and music for the Christmas program. 

If you are interested in helping us make costumes for the Bible Buddies, watch the bulletin for infor-

mation on our costume-making day. 

The òMore Than Momsó group (MTM) is starting a new book this week: Made to Crave by Lisa TerKeurst. 

MTM meets every Friday morning at 9:00 am.  Childcare is provided. 

Upcoming Dates to Remember: 

11/02 6:00 pm òMore Than Momsó Movie Night 

11/11 4:00 pm òSettle for Nothing Lessó Parent ConferenceñChildcare provided by RSVP 

12/13 9:00 am òMore Than Momsó Field Trip to Devine Acres 
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Everyone  is invited to a 90th Birthday Party for  Billie Riddle 
on  Saturday, November 24, 2018 , from 2 -4 pm in the church             

Fellowship Hall.  

No gifts please.  Hope to see you there!  



Hello everyone! 

Did everyone get their warm-ups, boots, sweaters, and hoodies out for our brief cold snap?  Remember, 

donõt put those flip-flops away just yet with our totally UNPREDICTABLE weather!  The One we can all 

rely on to be UNCHANGEABLE and EVER-PRESENT is our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! 

We all had a wonderful time at the Women of Joy 

conference!  The sound of praising the Lord echoed 

throughout!  What a beautiful aroma we lifted to the 

Lord (all 4,800 of our closest friends)!  The speakers 

were just as amazing and uplifting with their messages 

they shared and our hearts received a word from the 

Lord.  We hope to be ordering a copy of the DVD of 

the conference that will be available to share with all 

of you.  We are already planning for the Women of 

Joy 2019 tour: òDeeply Rootedó on September 6-8, 2019, at the Henry B. Gonzalez Convention Center, 

so mark your calendars! 

FAMILY MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES:  We will have an Operation Christmas Child (OCC) shoebox 

packing party at the home of Sally Gaertner (2184 County Road 401) on November 3, 2018, from 3:00 

pmñ5:00 pm.  Bring a snack to share because packing is hard work!  We are encouraging everyone to 

begin collecting items to fill a shoe box.  Empty boxes are available in the church foyer.  Remember, the 

church will be collecting boxes Sunday, November 4, 2018, through Wednesday, November 7, 2018.  The 

office is open daily from 8am-4pm (closed from 12-1pm for lunch), and they will be happy to take your 

OCC box during the week.  Remember to include an additional $9 to cover the cost of shipping and print-

ed materials that will be shared with children around the world. 

THANKSGIVING BASKETS: Our church has annually collected items for Thanksgiving baskets to help 

out those needing a bit of extra assistance during this time.  We will be gathering on Saturday, November 

17, 2018, to deliver these baskets.  Everyone is invited to help!  We need drivers, food donations, cash 

donations (to purchase turkeys), and help sorting and filling the baskets.  We will be asking for baked 

goods to be donated as well.  This is a wonderful ministry opportunity for the entire family! 

Please check the Womenõs Ministry bulletin board near the coffee area for more information, or call Sally 

Gaertner at 361-290-1068 or Donna Arispe at 210-560-9642 for more information about any of these 

events. 

During the month of November, the Floresville Food Pantry & Resource 

Center is requesting non-perishable food items that are typically associated 

with Thanksgiving.  Please donate the following:  canned yams, canned 

cranberry sauce, canned green beans, canned corn, instant potatoes, and 

boxed dressing.  The Pantry always appreciates monetary donations as 

well.  Call 830-321-1151 for more information about the great work that 

goes on there. 

The Floresville Food Pantry is located at the corner of 5th & A. They are open each Tuesday and Thurs-

day from 10am-2pm.  See Bonnie Dickerson for more questions or to get information about volunteering. 

 

Womenõs Ministry News 

Page 5  VOLUME  44, ISSUE 11 

Applications are being 
accepted for a church 
custodian.  This is a 
full-time position.   

Prior custodial experi-
ence is required.    

Applications are avail-
able in the church of-
fice or visit the church 

web page at 
www.fbcf.org. 

Shoebox Collection 
Dates: 

Sunday,                 
November 4th   
through                 

Wednesday,           
November 7th. 

Include an additional 
$9 for shipping costs. 



Dear Friends and fellow church members: 

Sandie and I are planning a mission trip to the Baja Peninsula of Mexico on January 11-27, 2019.  We will 

be traveling with my sister, Irene, and her husband, Fred, working in Vicente Guerrero in Baja California 

with the Foundation for His Ministry (www.ffhm.org). Their purpose is to Rescue Children, Reach the 

Lost, and Restore the Broken.  We will be working with an orphanage there and also working and witness-

ing in a nearby village.  

If you feel moved by God to support us financially in this trip, we would be grateful, but most of all we 

covet your prayers now to prepare the hearts of the children and their families that we will be working 

with, as well as for safe travels for the whole team.  If you feel you want to donate financially, please sub-

mit your gift to the church office and indicate on your check or giving envelope that it is for the Baja Mis-

sion Trip. 

We plan to hold a BBQ plate fundraiser some time in early November as well. 

Thank you in advance for your support, prayers, and love.     

       ~ Amos & Sandie Garcia 
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A word from the Coffey family in southern Belizeé 

We are excited to welcome a new student to the Belize Bible College for the second 8-weeks of classes 

which began on October 22, 2018.  We are currently teaching Paulõs epistles, English I, and English II 

during this term. 

We have 3 students that will graduate this spring with an Associates in Theology degree.  They all plan to 

continue working toward their Bachelorõs in Theology degree with us.  Please pray for Denmark Jacobs, 

Abel Arriaza, and Jonell Baltazar.  Weõre so proud of all they are accomplishing. 

Construction will begin this month on a dormitory, and we hope it will be completed in the spring.  This 

will open up several opportunities for students to attend the Belize Bible College from all over the coun-

try. 

Please pray.  Our funding has been on a steady decline since the summer.  We are now around 65% fund-

ed.  We are trusting God that He will provide.  We want everyone to know that besides prayer, monthly 

support is our greatest need.  We are truly grateful to FBC for your continued support and for the many 

members who faithfully support us.  We know that if we donõt share our needs, then fellow believers will 

not know how they can be a part of what God is doing in Belize. 

Caleb is doing well. He is excelling in school and making all As (his lowest grade is a 95).  All praise to 

God for blessing him.  Caleb is learning to play the piano (of course).  He loves it, and is gifted musically 

just like his momma.        

   ~ Aaron, Ashley, and Caleb Coffey    

       Missionaries to Belize 

Jerry & Elizabeth Averill 
Scotland 

 
The Aaron Coffey family 

Belize Bible College 
 

The Bob Farley family 
Belize & Guatemala 

The Trey Fleming family 
Japan 

 
The Derek Ross family 

Philippines 
 

Paul & Sherry Sudolcan 
Philippines 

Missionary Moments 

 

Pray  

for our  

Missionaries  


